VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
January 14, 2019


Mayor Mark Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Joseph Ellis and Trustee Dianne Ringwald. Trustee Donald Daoust was absent.

A motion to approve the minutes from the December 10, 2018 New Water/Sewer Rate Structure Public Hearing was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the minutes from the December 10, 2018 Board Meeting was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes.  The motion carried.

Correspondence Received

A letter was received from the NYS Department of State advising that a grant has been awarded to the Village for Local Waterfront Revitalization Program planning.
A letter was received from the Department of Health notifying that the Village did not receive a grant for the NYS Infrastructure Grants Inter-municipal Grant program. Although, the Village did receive a grant from the NYS Water Infrastructure Improvement Act (WIIA) program. 
A letter was received from Richard McLean of 301 Kings Road requesting to hook-up to the water and sewer system for a new house. 
A letter was received from Greene County Real Property Tax Service advising that the County adopted a sliding scale with a maximum exemption of $ 28,500 for Senior & Disabled residents.   
Correspondence Sent

A letter was sent from Thomas Wallbank, Water Superintendent, to the Department of Health for submission of the Water Supply Vulnerability Assessment Cybersecurity.
A letter was sent from Delaware Engineering to the Department of Environmental Conservation requesting relief from the moratorium for sewer hook-up for Richard McLean who is installing a new house at 301 Kings Road in the Town of Coxsackie. 

Liaisons & Board Reports
Mayor Evans stated that the Village Board will dispense with the reading of the monthly department head reports, but that all monthly reports are on file with the Village Clerk.

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve the request received from Garry Slater of 35 Appleblossom Lane, to remove his penalties in the amount of $ 40.05 from his water/sewer account, due to the fact that there was a mix up with the bill and whether or not the previous owner was responsible was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the 2019 Senior Citizen & Disabled Tax Exemption Maximum Income Limits in the amount of $ 28,500 was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve changing the mileage reimbursement rate from .54.5 cents per mile to .58 cents per mile per the IRS guidelines was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the Fire Department Assistant Chief Fuel Reimbursement Policy, allowing Assistant Fire Chiefs to fill up their personal vehicle’s gas tanks once per month, for the use of their own vehicles responding to emergency calls was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Nikki Bereznak to sell back 1 week of vacation time was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve partnering with the YMCA for memberships for Village employees with a $ 10 monthly contribution by the Village matched $ 5 by the YMCA was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request from Richard McLean for water & sewer hook up to a new house on Kings Road, with sewer hook up being contingent upon approval of waiver from the DEC for the sewer moratorium was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the Greene County to hook up water & sewer lines to the new County Jail on Route 9W, with the stipulation that the hook up cannot occur until the sewer plant upgrade is complete was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the American Legion to organize and conduct the annual Memorial Day parade was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve putting out to bid the retired Ford Crown Victoria Police car was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve allowing the Mayor to sign the contract between the Town of Coxsackie and Hose Company No. 3 Fire on behalf of the Fire Department was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the Coxsackie Earth Day Celebration to be held in the Riverside Park on Saturday, May 18th from 10-3 p.m. was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 12019-Wastewater Upgrades and Improvements-Confirmation of SEQR Type II Classification and Authorization to Bid. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Daoust was absent. The Resolution passed. 

A motion to approve water/sewer adjustments from December 1-31, 2018 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #8, vouchers 638-725 totaling $100,658.90; Water Fund Abstract #8, vouchers 211-248 totaling $ 42,145.69; Sewer Fund Abstract #8, vouchers 208-240 totaling $ 30,537.16; Trust & Agency Fund Abstract #8, voucher 4 totaling $ 304.74 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

Public Comment Period

Jeff Haas stated that he hasn’t heard an update on the gasoline spill at the Department of Public Works.

Mayor Evans stated that luckily no gasoline made it into the river. The switch on the board failed, and when this happened it failed in the open position. This was a flaw with the company’s design. The parking lot will be dug up and the soil put aside on a tarp until DEC declares it safe. The clean up will not be extensive, and the Village crew can do the work. Delaware Engineering will monitor the clean up and report to DEC. 

Jeff Haas asked if the Board has considered paving the DPW parking lot. 

Mayor Evans stated that the Board may look at replacing the sidewalk bordering the property and pave the aprons into the parking lot next budget year. 

Jeff Haas asked if the new McQuade Park playground is done. 

Mayor Evans stated that the playground is 98% done, and is safe if kids happen to wander onto the equipment. The playground will open in the spring. The company still needs to put the swings up. 

Jeff Haas asked if the ice-skating rink is flooded yet. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Trustee Ringwald stated that she has asked Bob Deluca, the Superintendent of Public Works, to flood the ice-skating rink now that we have had consistently cold weather. 

No further public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:12 p.m.

 
Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk
